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Acton Precast Concrete Limited

Enjoy yourself at 
the 94th annual
Acton Fall Fair!

See you at 
the “tractor 

pull”
 at noon on 

Sunday 

Quality concrete products since 1963

853-1529

Fall Fair  Weekend

Sunday, Sept 16th
Branch open 12-6p.m.

The best Fall Fair Breakfast in 
the country

 served up in the Main Hall for 
only $5 for Adults

$3 for kids under 10
Saturday Sept. 15

 7am-11am

FREE 
SHUTTLE 

BUS
 between the Legion 

and the Fall Fair
Saturday, Sept. 15th 10-6
Sunday, Sept. 16th 12-6

•Saturday, Sept. 15th at 2-6pm 
Live entertainment 
with  Jim Mulikow
(One Man Band)

 at the
Acton Legion

Celebrate Legion Week  Sept 16-22
The following worthy causes have benefi ted this year from our fundraising activities:
Acton Firefi ghters Assn.
Kelly Jupp Memorial golf
Juvenile Diabetes Research 
Canadian Mental Health
Canadian Cancer Society 
Heart & Stroke foundation 
Salvation Army
Summit House
Acton Rotary Club

Acton Citizen Band
Links2Care
Easter Seals
Acton High School 
William Olser Foundation 
Paul Murr Memorial Golf
Halton Hills Firefi ghters.
We wish to thank the people 
of Acton for their support.

LEGION NEWS 
By James Hayes 

P.R.O.

BRANCH 
NO. 
197

Comrades,
The Branch mourns the 

passing of Hector Lambert, 
our comrade, who was a 
legion member for 59 years.  
An RCAF veteran, Hector 
served in the UK  and Eu-
rope during WW11.

 A  Legion Tribute was 
held at Blue Springs Fu-
neral Home last Monday 
evening.

Our deepest sympathy is 
extended to his family at 
this most distressing time.

At the going down of the 
Sun

And in the morning
We will remember them.

   Last Sunday, the Branch 
and Ladies’Auxiliary hosted 
the annual visit of the Sun-
nybrook Veterans, providing 
comfort and a little social 
recreation to our veterans, 
part of the obligation we 
undertook when we became 
members of the Legion. 
Veterans of Sunnybrook 
are diminishing in number, 
and so are the numbers of 
Legion members who are 
prepared to come and show 
them we still care.
Fall Fair:

   This Saturday, the 
Branch will be having the 
Fall Fair breakfast, starting 
at 7am.  Later in the day we 

will have entertainment on 
the patio and the BBQ will 
be going full steam.
Sports:

   The Legion Masters or-
ganizers were blessed with 
a perfect day last Saturday, 
and the players took great 
advantage of it.  And the 
winners were:-

 Men’s low gross, Rod 
Leach; low net, Mac Mack-
enzie.  Ladies’ low gross, 
Peggy Harris; low net, 
Cathy Regular.  Men’s lon-
gest drive, Jerry Wiscombe; 
closest to the pin, Jerry 
Wiscombe.  Ladies’ longest 
drive, Kathleen Bevan; clos-
est to pin, Peggy Harris. 

 Our thanks to all who 
worked to make this day the 
success it was, by donating 
prizes, and doing all the 
behind the scene work that 
this event entails.

With a special mention 
to the BBQ crew for the 
wonderful steaks.

The prizes donated by 
the following were very 
much appreciated:- Sobeys, 
Shoppers Drug Mart, Hol-
ly Elect.(Dougald Dick), 
Kathleen Bevan (Ultramar), 
Ren Cunard, Ian Duncan, 

Dave Lewis, Tanners, Mill 
Street Crossing, Acton Golf 
Course, Carl Fisker,for con-
tacting the many suppliers 
who donated.

 Last Saturday, our team 
of Teresa Uiterwyk and 
Keith Andrews went to 
Smith Falls to take on the 
best horseshoe players in 
Ontario for the Provincial 
Championship.

The competition proved 
to be too good on the day; 
however our team experi-
enced a first for them. They 
played in an indoor facility 
where the lucky players in 
the Ottawa area can play 
horseshoes all year round.

  The Acton Men’s In-
dustrial Cribbage League, 
starts on October 11 and 
runs through to next April.  
You do not have to be a 
legion member to play in 
this league. For further 
info call Dobbie Frizzell at 
853-2021.

T h e  A c t o n  L a d i e s 
Dart League sign up is 
on Wednesday, Sept. 12.  
League play starts on Sep-
tember 19.
Coming Events:

   Legion Week, Sept.16-

22. Might be a good time 
to bring some friends to the 
Branch to share facilities 
you enjoy all the time.

 District  B Conven-
tion, Oct.12-14, hosted by 
Branch 197. 

 The Provincial Service 
Officer will be visiting the 
branch on October 29

Honours & Awards, Sun-
day Nov. 4 at 2pm. 

Yours in comradeship, 
Jim Hayes, Branch 197 

PRO.
LADIES AUXILIARY
   Our September meeting 

was well attended and it was 
nice to see everyone again.  
Ladies, remember your dues 
must be paid by Dec. 31.  
Payments must be made to 
our secretary, Janet Grant.

Saturday, Sept. 20, our 
Auxiliary will be hosting 
zone darts.  Please contact 
sports officer, Marg Bromby 
if you are interested in par-
ticipating in darts.

 Sunday, Sept. 9. The 
Sunnybrook vets visited 
the Branch.  A big thank 
you to all the ladies who 
helped to make the day a 
success.  Thank you to the 
Branch members who came 
to help the vets with their 
wheelchairs and for being 
there to greet the vets.

   The vets were very 

Branch 197 hosts Sunnybrook Vets

CAP PRESENTATION : Branch 197 President Wes 
Kutachenski, left, and Ladies’ Auxiliary President An-
namarie Lowen, right, present a special “Thank you 
Veterans” ball cap and cheque to Veteran Ralph Wieklund 
of Sunnybrook Hospital as Acton Legion feted 16 vets from 
the hospital last Sunday - Wayne Young photo.Continued on page 20


